GUILFORD ASSOCIATION BOARD –JANUARY 5, 2016 MEETING MINUTES

January 5, 2016

7:00 PM

Westcott Room, Second Presbyterian Church

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Margaret Alton, Joshua Angulo-Bartlett, Jarrod Bolte, Cathy Boyne, Francesco Castellano, Carl Coscia, John Doherty, Howard Friedel, Anthony Gill, Clarke Griffin, Angela Hamilton, Jeremy Hoffman, Tom Hobbs, Lynda Riley, Sascha Sheehan and Francie Spahn. 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Adrian Bishop, Elizabeth Comer, Tim Chriss and Felix Dawson

PRESIDING: Tom Hobbs, Guilford Association President

The minutes from the October 13, 2015 meeting were approved.

2016 Officers
The following were approved as officers of the Guilford Board of Managers for 2016:
Thomas Hobbs – President
Margaret Alton – Vice President
Cathy Boyne – Treasurer
Lynda Riley – Secretary

Financial Statements
Preliminary 2015 Guilford Association yearend financial statements (balance sheet and operating statement) were distributed and discussed.

Stratford Green
Sherwood Gardens is owned and managed by Stratford Green, Inc. a 501(c)(3) nonprofit corporation independent of the Guilford Association. Its charter provides that it be directed by a minimum of three trustees with the provision that additional trustees may be added as indicated in the bylaws. The four officers of the Guilford Association act as trustees. In addition three independent trustees have been appointed.  The current trustees of Stratford Green are:
Thomas Hobbs
Margaret Alton
Cathy Boyne
Lynda Riley
Peggy Greenman
Bill Rienhoff
Maggie Bruck

The current reserve/endowment for Stratford Green is about $475,000.  In order for Stratford Green to be self-sufficient the endowment would need to be $2-3 million.

Guilford Website
Someone will be hired to maintain the Guilford website.

Presentation by Baltimore Department of Transportation
Valerie LaCour, Chief of Transportation Planning for the Baltimore Department of 
Transportation, and Gladys Hurwitz, City Planner, presented an evaluation that the city is currently doing to determine whether St. Paul and/or North Calvert Streets should become two-way streets between Fayette and University Parkway.

[bookmark: _GoBack]A coalition of neighborhoods and groups asked the city to undertake the study and consider making the streets two-way in order to improve quality of life and build community for the people who live on these streets. Currently these streets are used primarily for cars to go to and from downtown and most cars are not stopping to frequent businesses on the way. The corridor is not considered dangerous in terms of car accidents and pedestrian safety.

The DOT has collected data on crashes (vehicle, bicycle and pedestrian), bus and other transport volume, vehicle counts, pedestrian counts, vehicle speed and on-street parking utilization. The data collection was completed October 2015.

Possible decisions that could be made include to convert both streets to two way traffic the entire routes, convert one street but not the other, convert portions of one or both streets or make no changes to the one-way streets. The streets could be converted with simply changing the stoplights and signs (least expensive option). 
It is estimated that if the streets become two-way without making other significant alterations and the same number of vehicles continue to use this corridor the driving time could be increased to one hour. (The Guilford Board of Managers finds this increased driving time to be unacceptable.)

To make the direction change and maintain the current travel time would require major engineering changes along the corridor including changes in parking, sidewalks, ramps from I83, turn lanes, etc. as well as impact on other streets intersecting Calvert and St. Paul.





